


































      

 

 
 

TO:  Rep. Sanfelippo, Chair 
Members of the Assembly Committee on Health  

FR:  Dr. Ann Sheehy, Hospitalist - UW Health  
RE:  Support Assembly Bill 125  
DT: March 9, 2021 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
I write today as a physician leader from UW Health to endorse Assembly Bill 125. We urge you to 
support Physician Assistants (PAs) by advancing the PA Modernization Act (AB 125) out of committee. 
Doing so is a step forward in increasing access to care, protecting patients, and allowing each practice 
to determine how their team performs best. 
 
I practice with PAs in my current position as a hospitalist at UW Health and I have seen first-hand the 
limits Wisconsin law places on our PAs ability to practice at the top of their licenses and fully utilize their 
training. Border states including Illinois and Minnesota have enacted similar legislation and I worry that 
our state will fall behind. If we fall behind, this may lead to an exodus of talented PAs from our state, 
as PAs seek to find employment that is rewarding and allows them to use their training appropriately.  
 
This bill contains many changes that would positively impact PA practice and patient care. As an 
example, this bill changes the Physician/PA relationship from “supervision” to “collaboration,” which 
much better represents how we practice today. Other positive changes in this bill would help ensure a 
highly skilled PA workforce in rural areas of the state by increasing certain flexibilities. 
 
Perhaps most importantly, as a frontline physician in the COVID-19 pandemic, I can attest to the impact 
PAs had on our surge staffing efforts. Our PAs were qualified and skilled to care for the sickest COVID-
19 patients, and they provided a critical workforce during this time. I personally do not know how we 
would have cared for all of our patients had it not been for our PAs who fearlessly stepped in to serve. 
Their talent, care and skill has never been more apparent than during the public health emergency.  
 
Our PAs are excellent clinicians, and passage of AB 125 would simply align the law with their skills and 
training. I am fully in support of this legislation and know that with the passage of this bill, our patients 
and the healthcare system both win.  
 
Please join me in support of AB125. Thank you for your consideration. I can be reached by contacting 
Connie Schulze, Director of Government Affairs for UW Health at 608/516-2552 if you have any 
questions.  
 
 

 
Contact: Connie Schulze  
Director, Government Affairs 

608/516-2552  

cschulze@uwhealth.org 

 


